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[Praise and worship led by Rick Briscoe] 
 
[Dr. McKinley]     <side 1 @ 92> 
[soft background music] Would you take a seat for just a moment tonight? 
I’m so glad that each and every one of you are here and that we’re sharing 
in this time of celebration. You know, knowing Christ is what life is all 
about and then not only knowing Him but helping others to know Him. And 
one of the things that we embraced in the opening weeks of our Prestonwood 
Connection was a commitment to pray for the outreach that we would do a… 
in concert with the preparation for our September the 11th service and many 
of you know that we were praying for our Women’s Ministry as they were 
gonna go out and to take baskets to area fire a… houses and police 
stations and a… to be a part of that and I just wanted to quickly tonight 
take a moment and just share with you a couple of works of praise and of 
thanks because you’ve been a part of that and we want to continue to pray 
for those in our community. A… I have a note here that says: 
 
Dear Friends at Prestonwood Baptist Church, 
Many thanks to each of you for your thoughtfulness, the baskets of cookies 
and the snacks for the police department employees were delicious as well 
as a gratifying show of support in commemorating the events of September 
11, 2001. It is my hope our team of dedicated police employees will enable 
the department to provide an exceptional quality of life for our citizens. 
Thank you again for your support and consideration. 
Sincerely, 
Gregory Russian, Chief of Police 
 
And then from the Chief of Police in Carrollton it says: 
 
Women’s Ministry of Prestonwood, 
I along with the Carrollton Police Department would like to thank you for 
the baskets of goodies you brought to the department last week. All 
enjoyed the goodies. That was so thoughtful and very much appreciated. 
David James, Chief of Police 
 
So I just wanted you to know that a…these chief’s have responded and we 
have had some response from a… several officers requesting that we would 
involve them in our shield a badge effort and as we’re still gathering 
those names and putting those together with prayer partners we’re also 
going to continue to try to work to pray for area fire and police 
departments and just to pray for the whole group and to let our church 
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have a point of ministry there so that people in those sectors of service 
can know Christ. And we wanna be a part of that through the outreach and 
the ministry of Prestonwood and a… we thank you so much for being a part 
of that. I want to just pause a moment right now and I want in just a 
minute to pray and just commit the rest of this evening to the Lord. But I 
wanna ask a special group of people to stand up at this time and that is I 
wanna ask our men. If you’re a man here tonight would you just stand up? 
All of our men I want you to stand up for just a minute. We’re gonna just 
divide it up here. I read something this week I thought I’d take a moment 
and share with you and it’s, Why Men Are So Cheerful. Do you know why 
these men are so cheerful who are here tonight? Let me share with you some 
of the reasons that they’re cheerful. Well one of the reasons is: 
When you get married your last name stays put.  [laughter] 
The garage is all yours. 
Chocolate is just another snack. 
Wedding dresses $5,000, tuxedo rentals $100. 
A 5-day vacation only requires one suitcase. 
You can open your own jelly jars. 
You can buy your underwear in a 6 pack for $12.95. [laughter] 
You’re never able to see the wrinkles in your own cloths. 
You don’t have to shave below the neck.   [laughter] 
One wallet, one pair of shoes, one color all seasons. 
You can do your nails with a pocketknife.  [laughter] 
And you can do Christmas shopping for 25 relatives on December the 24th in 
45 minutes.   [laughter] 
It’s an incredible thing to be a man. And I wanted all of our men to hear 
it and know that tonight. [pause for applause] I asked you to stand for a 
reason though, thank you for doing that, indulging a little bit of humor. 
But you know my heart was burdened Sunday as I heard our pastor preaching 
and pleading about the fact that there are many who come on our campus 
week in and week out, wives, children who have husbands who either do not 
attend the church or have husbands who have never made a commitment to 
Jesus Christ. And tonight men I wanted to ask you to stand, and to stand 
with me and to stand in the gap that God would use this ministry to reach 
more men over the next few weeks and months then we’ve ever reached in the 
past and that God would just use this ministry. And I believe that that’s 
a part of believing prayer. We have so many ways in which men can get 
connected and can grow spiritually and ladies I’m not neglecting you, 
please, I’ll pray for you in a different forum but tonight that is the 
burden of my heart. And so as we pray and I’m grateful to see so many men 
here tonight. I’m gonna ask Bill Borenstein to come up and to join me. I 
have the joy many days of fellowshipping and praying with Bill. He’s a 
vital part of our staff. He encourages so many men through this ministry. 
Bill I just want you to pray for these men, for men who need to know 
Christ and then ultimately pray for this service. 
 
[Prayer by Bill Borenstein] 
 
[Musical Praise & Prayer by Rick Briscoe] 
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[Dr. McKinley, message, Pursuit]     <side 1 @ 354> 
Thank you Rick and all of you guys for leading tonight, musicians and 
vocalists. We’ve got such a wonderful praise team leading us on Wednesday 
night and such great support and I’m so thankful for them, and a… [pause 
for applause] just for all that they have a… the work that they put in and 
the heart that they have brought to this platform every week when we 
gather together to worship. You know I really believe in my deepest heart 
that the real true definitive evidence that any man or any woman is a true 
God follower is that there is in their life a whole hearted desire to seek 
God, to know God, to experience God in life. And a… I believe above and 
beyond all else that when a person evidences that they are seeking after 
God that it is the evidence work of the Holy Spirit. Because the work of 
the Holy Spirit is to point every person to Jesus and to change us so that 
every thing about the desire and the makeup of the inner part of our being 
is focused on knowing Christ, loving Christ, sharing the love of Christ 
with people around us. And a… in reality I guess what I’m trying to say 
is, is I think that you know the Holy Spirit’s working when the number one 
agenda in any persons life is to embrace and to fulfill what Jesus said is 
the greatest of all commandments. And the greatest commandment is found in 
Mark chapter 12 and verse 30. We’ve looked at it for 4 weeks now. But it 
simply says this. 
 
“And you shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your 
soul, with all your mind and with all your strength, and this is the first 
commandment.” 
 
And above and beyond all other commandments in life and therefore above 
and beyond all other impulses in life for the believer, the greatest 
desire is to love God and to seek God and to know God. And so we’ve been 
talking about loving God and what that looks like in the various aspects 
of loving God. A… at the beginning of this series we said that loving God 
means passion and we were talking about intensity, the intensity that is 
seen in the passion of a heart of a man or a woman who loves God and seeks 
God, that all of the heart, all of the soul, all of the mind that’s 
passion for God. And then we said that not only loving God means passion 
but we’ve said that loving God means obedience. That if you truly love God 
Jesus said it very simply: 
 
“If you love Me keep My commandments.” 
 
And don’t ever try to tell somebody that you love God if you’re willing to 
live your life in open defiance, in open defiance to obedience and 
submission to Scripture because the Scripture is the standard under which 
we all must stand. Every one of us stands under Scripture and has to say 
that if I love God I will be obedient to Him. And then loving God means 
trust and last week we talked about trusting God in the hardships and the 
difficulties and the challenges of life. We talked about trusting Him when 
we make mistakes and trusting Him when we are in the middle of the 
projects that come in life and trusting Him in the mysteries of the things 
that we don’t understand. But tonight I want to sort of wrap up the first 
part of this series that we’ve called Looking For Love In All Of The Right 
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Places, focusing on loving God. And I simply wanna talk about loving God 
means, Pursuit. It means that I live my life to pursue God and that there 
is evidence and energy and intent in my life to be lived out in the realm 
of pursuing God and I think if there’s any profile of pursuit in Scripture 
it’s found in the book of Philippians chapter 3. And so I want to ask you 
to turn there and join me there tonight because I want us to consider this 
whole idea of loving God and pursuing God as it is seen in Philippians 
chapter 3. Many of you would immediately recognize that this is a passage 
that really reflects the prayer of your own heart. But it’s the testimony 
of the apostle Paul talking about what his relationship with Jesus Christ 
has done to his life. And this is what he says beginning in verse 7, 
Philippians 3 in verse 7: 
 
7But whatever things were gain to me these I have counted loss for Christ. 
8But indeed I also count all things lost for the excellence of the 
knowledge of Christ Jesus my Lord, for Whom I have suffered the loss of 
all things and count them but rubbish that I may gain Christ 9and be found 
in Him not having a righteousness which is from the law but that which is 
through faith in Christ, the righteousness which is from God by faith; 
10that I may know Him and the power of His resurrection and the fellowship 
of His sufferings, being conformed to His death, 11if, by any means, I may 
attain to the resurrection from the dead. 
 
Literally what Paul is saying is that everything about my life changed the 
day I met Jesus Christ. And what we see in this passage of Scripture as we 
continue to read it is that Paul’s entire life intent and life content was 
about Jesus Christ and knowing Him and loving Him and following Him. It 
was about pursuit. And so tonight I simply am going to try to mix together 
some concepts and some simple applications that would just define for us 
what it means to live a life in pursuit of God. I’m gonna us 4 primary 
major words that will outline as though it were the concepts of pursuit; 
how I pursue God and how pursuit is evidenced in my life. And then I’m 
gonna talk about some steps of action that we can take every day if we’re 
going to live in pursuit of God. 
 
The first statement, the first word that I would put in front of you 
tonight is so evident in this passage is the word desire. To pursue God is 
to desire God. Now I’ve already preached an entire message on the subject 
of passion but I do want to say that, that pursuit of God is reflected in 
a desire to have fellowship with God day by day. It’s something that 
begins in the heart and what I see on this page in the Scripture is a man 
who’s talking about something that changed his heart. He said in my old 
life I used to take an account of the things that mattered and I made a 
list but he said today all of those things have been transferred to the 
debt side and one thing has been transferred to the credit line of my life 
and it’s Jesus Christ and it’s all that life is about and it’s all that 
matters. And the desire of my life now is that I may know Christ. Probably 
one of the most common passages of Scripture that we use when we share 
Christ with others is found in the book of a Re…of Revelation chapter 3, 
verse 20. It simply says: 
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“Behold I stand at the door and” [knock, knock, knock, knock, knock on 
podium] “knock.” 
 
Jesus is speaking, I stand at your hearts door and I knock. 
 
“If anyone hears My voice and opens the door,” Jesus says, “I will come in 
to him…” 
 
And it’s a beautiful word picture of how Jesus is waiting and how Jesus 
is, is wanting to come in to the heart of any man or women who will open 
and who will receive him. But the rest of that verse says this: 
 
“…and I will have fellowship with him and he with Me.” 
 
You see really the whole idea is not just simply to open or close the door 
but it’s what happens when Jesus comes inside the door. And when Jesus 
comes in the whole of life begins to be consumed with this activity of 
fellowshipping with God, knowing God and experiencing God and that is a 
change in your hearts desire because instead of living for the desire of 
things or the desires of this world or the desires of the flesh, the all 
consuming desire of a believer is to pursue God and the knowledge of God. 
It’s a sacred romance and everything in my life begins to be filled with a 
desire from the heart to know God. I believe that intimacy with God always 
begins in the heart; it begins in the heart. The psalmist in Psalm 139, 
probably the most intimate of all the Psalms talking about how we’re 
shaped and formed in out mother’s womb and talks about how that all of our 
days were written before there was even one of them and how there’s 
nothing that God doesn’t see and nothing that God doesn’t know about you 
and about me. But the beautiful conclusion of that Psalm in Psalm 139, 
verse 23 says: 
 
23Search me, O God, and know my heart; Try me, Lord, and know my thoughts; 
24And see if there’s any wicked way in me and lead me in the way 
everlasting. 
 
You see pursuing God begins with a deep desire of the heart to be intimate 
with God. Paul as a profile of pursuit said, this is what my whole life is 
consumed with, a desire to know Him. 
 
But not only is there the word desire. There’s something else that I want 
us to consider and that is the word devotion, devotion. How can I be 
aggressive in my relationship with God while I live in a world that’s 
constantly hustling me? Every day I’m being hustled by this world. Every 
day the world’s aggression is toward me to indulge, to ultimately give in 
and to give up on this journey of Christ’s pursuit. But if indeed I am to 
pursue Christ than not only must there be desire there must be devotion. 
Paul in this same passage of Scripture went on to say in verse 12: 
 
12Not that I’ve already attained or am already perfected; but I press on, 
I’m pursuing, that I may lay hold of that for which Christ Jesus has laid 
hold of me. 13And brethren I don’t count myself to have apprehended; but 
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one thing I do, forgetting the things that are behind and reaching forward 
to the things that are ahead, 14I press toward the goal of the prize of the 
upward call of God in Christ Jesus. 15And therefore let us, as many as are 
mature have this mind;… 
 
Paul said there’s a characteristic of those who pursue God and that is 
that not only do they have a desire but there is an evidence of devotion 
in their lives. They are devoted to the pursuit of Christ and therefore 
they shape their life around that, it’s devotion. In fact he pictured it 
as a race. He said: 
 
It’s not as if I’ve already obtained… 
 
He said, 
 
But I press on… 
 
I’m pushing, I’m running, I’m forgetting what’s behind and I keep reaching 
and stretching for what’s ahead. And he said everyday in my life there’s 
an expression of the devotion of my life to Christ, knowing Him. And yet I 
would venture to say that probably most of the believers in this room 
tonight have sought to give yourself in one fashion or another in devotion 
to Jesus Christ. One of the primary ways that you do that is through your 
devotional life, spending time with God, seeking God, having a time of 
personal devotions. And while devotion to Christ is more than just our 
daily devotions their a very big part of the pursuit of Christ in my life. 
And yet in my life as I’m sure many of you would echo tonight there are 
times when my devotion fails. Even though I have a desire to know God and 
even though I want to live a devoted life there are times when the 
devotion, the expression of that devotion, the intensity of my run in the 
race fades. Any of you ever had that problem? Would you just nod your head 
I’m doing a public confession here tonight, an pourin my heart out and I 
just wanna know I’m not alone in all of this. Let me know that a few of 
you have a few chinks in your armor too. There are times when I fade and 
I’ve thought about that why does my devotion fade? Let me just suggest 
several reasons why devotion fades in our lives. 
 
If you’ll just direct your attention to the screen I thing there are at 
least 4 reasons that my devotion fades. One of the reasons is just 
neglect. I simply don’t feel a need for God today, huh. When life gets 
going well and things are good I don’t feel like I have to pursue God 
maybe as intently or intensely. And neglect ultimately makes me not feel 
as big of a need for God today and so sometimes that’s expressed in my 
daily devotion. I just don’t feel as, as, as though I have to do that 
today, spend time with God and before long it affects the entire devotion 
of my life 
 
For other times it’s pride. I’m just too busy. And yet who am I to ever 
say that I’m too busy to spend time seeking God? Jesus said, “Apart from 
Me you can do nothing.” Nada, zero, edges cut off; and yet pride fills my 
life. 
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And then I thing my devotion fades because of failure. Because I blew it. 
I blew it yesterday, I’ve blown it today and when I blow it in life 
sometimes failure has a tendency to cast a shadow over my life and I begin 
in my sense of failure to back off in my pursuit of God. I don’t feel 
worthy. 
 
And then of course, fatigue. I just get tired. Running the race of faith 
is hard, it’s rigorous and therefore I find that if I’m not careful that 
the result of that in my life is that my devotion begins to fade. 
 
So if I’m going to keep running the race and if I’m gonna keep living with 
an attitude that says, this one thing I do, like Paul did then let me turn 
the coin and ask a separate question tonight; and that question is how can 
I increase the value of my devotional life? How can I intensify the 
devotion of my life to Christ? What activities? What, a…what, what, what 
things can I be involved in that will help me to stir and to strengthen 
the devotion of my life? I’m gonna give you again just a list of things. 
But I hope this list will spark some thoughts and even better yet will 
spark some activity in your life. 
 
Number one is focus. I love the fact that Paul says, 
 
This one [turn tape] thing I do… 
 
Obviously he’s talking about the all-consuming focus of his life. But I’ve 
learned that a part of having that focus in my life, is having that focus 
day by day. And therefore it is so important for me to get focused with 
God every day. I’ve been attempting since I was about, I guess, 15 years 
old to have a daily devotional time with the Lord and I’ve had a whole lot 
of ups and downs and successes and failures. I’ve had some incredible 
times alone with the Lord and I’ve had some really dull times by myself. 
Ha, ha, ha! But the reality is, is that I’ve learned that a part of the 
secret of increasing my devotion and staying focused, and, and having 
devotion is being focused. One of the ways just practically that I seek to 
be focused in my walk with God is I often use a devotional book. A…I know 
there’s a lot of a…different types of books and literature that are 
available in the Christian world. I’m so thankful that we have those 
resources and constantly are trying to put those in front of you and one 
another to encourage. But I have learned that a devotional book, whether 
it’s a, Utmost For His Highest, by Oswald Chambers or a, Daily With The 
King, that I have mentioned in here before that I have read, or a variety 
of other books, I have found that one of the greatest values of any 
devotional book is that I can pick it up and in a matter of moments with a 
short thought I can begin to capture my mind, my soul, my spirit, my 
attention and give it to God. And so I have found that a part of 
strengthening the devotion and the pursuit of my life to Christ is 
ultimately in gaining focus. We’re all different. Our makeup is all 
different. I’m the kind of guy, though, that I have so many things going 
on in my life and I’m so active and I’ve so impulsive that I just 
sometimes, when I get ready to spend time alone with God I need somethin 
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to sort of prime the pump. And once I get going and once I’m, I’m moving 
I’m okay but sometimes I just need something to help me focus and I think 
focus is one of the key steps in increasing your devotional life and your 
devotion with God. 
 
Secondly I believe that we have to feast, to feast, to feast on the Word 
of God, to get God’s Word into my life day in and day out. There never 
needs to be a day where my Bible is not touched and read and loved, 
everyday. 
 
Many of you heard a…, that little Bible’s Diary that Pastor referred to on 
Sunday. My goodness, how telling was that of so many of our lives, of 
neglect? But we need to feast on the Word of God and one of the ways that 
I’ve learned to try to feast on the Word of God is not simply to just try 
to read the volume of the Word of God, an…and that’s good. And many of you 
are already involved in through the Bible plans and that kind of thing. 
But one of the greatest ways that I’ve learned to feast and to increase 
the devotion of my heart is to simply in the course of a month take one 
short book in the Scripture and just to read it through over and over. For 
some of you, that might be to do a chapter a day; like the book of 
Proverbs, 31 chapters. But I’ve found like taking a book like James, or 
like Philippians that we’re reading tonight and just reading that book 
over and over, and over in the course of a month will begin to saturate my 
life with various aspects of the teaching of that book and I end up 
feasting on the Word of God. It’s like going to the same restaurant and 
just ordering different things off the menu each time you go. And what I 
find is that when I get into the Word of God I keep looking at the same, 
at the same menu but I’m able to have a different meal and it’s amazing 
how much that benefits my life and my devotion to Christ. 
 
There’s another aspect of growing in my life devotionally and that is 
fellowship. I do believe that God uses each other to spark, to encourage 
and to increase the sense of devotion that we have to Christ individually. 
That’s why the Bible says in Hebrews chapter 10: 
 
Do not neglect the assembling of yourselves together. But instead exhort 
one another and all the more as you see the day drawing near. 
 
The Bible tells us and teaches us that one of our enemy’s primary targets 
is to isolate us, to discourage us and ultimately to destroy us. And so 
one of the greatest things that you can do to increase your devotion to 
Christ is to get connected in fellowship with other believers, whether it 
be on a Saturday or a Sunday or a midweek gathering like this, because it 
is in the fellowship factor that sparks of intensity are increased in my 
life. When I start seeing what God’s doing in your life and when we talk 
and share together the reality of God in a variety of circumstances it is 
amazing what happens to our own individual devotion to Christ. So focus, 
feast, fellowship. 
 
There’s another thing that we can do to increase the devotion and to 
remove the neglect from devotion and that is to forgive, to let some 
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things go. The Bible says: 
 
If I regard iniquity in my heart, the Lord will not hear me. 
 
And I’m convinced a lot of us spend time trying to go through 
relig…through religious routines when what we need to do is just simply to 
get down to business and get some things right in life. And when we let 
some things go in the past and some people go that we’ve held hostage with 
IOU’s that we carry in our pockets it’s amazing how suddenly that freedom 
and that cleansing increases the devotion in my life. I’m really able to 
press on laying hold of that for which Christ has laid hold of me. 
 
And then faithfulness, faithfulness, increasing your devotion in life both 
in the devotional life and in the whole of life is simply a matter of 
faithfulness, just day, by day, by day seeking God. That’s why I believe 
it’s so important to establish, in your life, a pattern, a pattern of 
seeking God and of being with God, of seeking to listen to the voice of 
God in your life. Because the result of that is that day by day your 
strength increases and no matter how basic the pattern may be, 5 minutes, 
10 minutes, I believe that it’s the faithfulness of that pattern in your 
life that will strengthen your devotion with the Lord. 
 
I heard this many years ago, have loved it and believe it to be true. It 
says: 
 
I met God in the morning when the day was at it’s best, 
And His presence came like sunrise like a glory in my breast. 
All day long the presence lingered, all day long He stayed with me 
As we sailed with perfect calmness, orr a very troubled sea. 
Other ships were blow and battered, other ships were sore distressed, 
But the winds that seemed to drive them brought to us a peace and rest. 
Then I thought of other mornings with a keen remorse in mind 
When I too had loosened the moorings with a presence left behind. 
So I think I know the secret, learned from many a troubled way 
You must seek God in the morning if you would see Him and want Him 
throughout your day.  [Ralph Cushman] 
 
I want to encourage you to be a God follower and to seek to grow in 
devotion to Him and don’t get hung up just on the morning. If you’re a 
night owl that okay too; the important thing is that you seek God and that 
you grow in your devotion to Him. So I believe that one of the things that 
is reflective of pursuit of God is desire. I believe the second thing is 
devotion. 
 
But there’s a third thing that I want to take a moment and I want to focus 
on tonight and that is discipline. Because just as Paul talks about this 
being as though it were a race, pushing, stretching, reaching; I want you 
to know that the Christian life in the pursuit of God is a very vigorous 
thing. It’s not something that we do just in and of our own strength and 
accord but it is something that is hard. Far too many of us are simply 
drifting instead of running after God, we’re just drifting, we’re not 
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doing anything bad, we’re not doing anything wrong we’re just drifting. 
And a part of the pursuit of God is a discipline that continues to 
develop, my life, my faith, my walk with Christ. We’re in the middle of 
football season. There are a whole lot of tailgate parties on parking lots 
every week before and after football games. But let me tell you one group 
that doesn’t participate in the tailgate party and that’s the players. Now 
they go to the stadium, there’s a lot of good stuff to eat, there’s a lot 
of things they can do, but let me tell you they don’t go to just sit on 
the bench, drink Gatorade and eat a meal. They go to be disciplined, to 
dig in, to fight the fight, show up for the battle. And ladies and 
gentlemen a part of pursuing God is disciplining your life. Jesus said: 
 
“If anyone would come after Me let him deny himself, take up his cross and 
follow Me.” 
 
The whole of the Christian life is moving from self-driven and moving 
toward a denial of self. There are a variety of ways in which we can do 
it. I’ll quickly give you list because I wanna get to the last thing here 
tonight. But I would simply mention to you prayer. Prayer is a spiritual 
discipline. Can I be honest and tell you I don’t always feel like praying? 
I don’t! I don’t always know what to pray and I’m often ask to. But prayer 
is a spiritual discipline. It was Martin Luther who said: 
 
It is very certain that we cannot attain to the understanding of Scripture 
either by study or by intellect. Your first duty is to begin by prayer. 
 
And prayer is a spiritual discipline. Fasting is a spiritual discipline. 
Paul doesn’t mention fasting in this passage of Scripture but I can assure 
you that fasting was a part of his life, ha, both will…willingly and, and 
not so much by his will. And yet fasting, willfully abstaining from a 
physical need or a daily activity so that I can devote a greater sense of 
my life in attention to God. 
 
Meditation, meditation is another discipline in the Christian life. It’s 
letting God’s Word get into the crevices of my life and that’s so much 
about how my life is shaped into the image of Christ, it’s when the Word 
gets in the crevices. That’s the yearning that we have as a ministry team 
here through Bible Fellowship, through preaching and teaching is that we 
want God’s Word to get into the crevices of your life and for you to live 
as a disciplined, devoted, desiring follower of Jesus Christ. 
 
And then solitude, I believe that solitude is a spiritual discipline 
especially in the world in which we live. The Bible says: 
 
Be still and know that I am God. 
 
And giving my, God my attention and listening for His still small voice is 
a vital part of the discipline that develops me in the pursuit of Christ 
into Christ likeness, and into knowing Jesus Christ.  So desire, devotion, 
discipline. 
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One final thing, difficulty. I believe that the pursuit of God will always 
take us on paths of difficulty. It was C. S. Lewis who said: 
 
God whispers in our pleasure, speaks to us in our conscious, shouts to us 
in our pain. 
 
And if you’re pursuing God in life then one of the places that you will be 
called upon to pursue Him is when it is difficult, when things aren’t 
going your way, when you don’t feel like reaching and you don’t feel like 
stretching and you don’t feel like running. But I love what Paul says in 
verse 14: 
 
I press toward to goal of the upward call of God in Christ Jesus. 
 
Even when life is hard I’m pursuing Christ and that is what pursuit is. 
It’s believing God in the best of times and in the worst of times and 
believing that a healthy soul is even more important than a healthy body 
and that in all things I will believe that God will use my hardships and 
my sorrows in the pursuit of Christ to develop the image of Christ in me. 
So tonight, fellow runners, I encourage you in the pursuit of God and of 
godliness in your life that we, as the Scripture says: 
 
May prove [in verse 20] that our citizenship is in heaven from which we 
eagerly wait the Savior, the Lord Jesus Christ 21who will transform our 
lowly body that it may be conformed to His glorious body according to the 
power by which He is able to subdue all things unto Himself. 
 
Where’s God speaking to your heart tonight? Is it desire, is it in the 
area of devotion, is it at the point of a discipline, are you in 
difficulty? Even in difficulty tonight I wanna challenge you to pursue 
God. 
 
I wanna ask that heads be bowed and eyes closed. 
 
 
 


